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Principal’s Message 
Happy Spring! 
 
I hope that you and your family enjoyed a safe and healthy Spring Break and Easter 
holiday and were able to get outside to enjoy the changing season. 
 
Coming back from the holidays we will be following additional protocols set by the 
Ministry of Education and the Provincial Health Officer which include: 
 

• Masks must be worn inside our schools and buildings by all students in Grades 4-12 
 

• Masks may be removed inside only when students are eating or drinking  
 

• Masks must be worn on school buses by all students in Grades 4-12 
 

• Masks must be worn by all adults in schools or school district buildings (staff, 
visitors etc.) 

 
• Masks may be removed inside only when eating or drinking  

 
• Masks are encouraged but not required for students in Grades K-3- this remains a 

personal choice. 
 
The full letter to parents that was sent out by e-mail on March 31st will be attached 
to this newsletter for your review. 
 
As always, if you have a question or concern, please reach out to me via e-mail:  
jschwartz@sd57.bc.ca or the school phone (250) 963-7259, ext 121. 

 

 

Calendar 
 
 
April 15   Hot lunch cycle #5 opens   
 
April 22   Crazy sock day  
 
April 23   NI Day – No School for students. 
 
May 1  Hot lunch Cycle 5 Closes  
 
May 14   Formal / Farm day  
 
May 24  Victoria day (no school) 
 
June 3   Rainbow day  
 
June 4  NI Day – No School for students. 
 
June 9   Intermediate Report writing Day  
 
June 11   Primary Report writing day  
 
June 25   Last day of school 
 
Many of our events are subject to change. 

2020-21 BELL SCHEDULE 
 

8:00  Morning supervision begins 

8:27  Welcoming Bell 

8:32  Student instruction begins 

Recess will be taken by each Learning Group 
at different times. 

Lunch break will be taken by each Learning 
Group at staggered times. 

2:09  School Day Ends – students dismissed 

      

Water Bottles – Just a reminder that 
all students need water bottles at 
school.  The fountains are turned off 
as part of our COVID safety plan.   

 

mailto:jschwartz@sd57.bc.ca


 

Animals on School Property 

Under the School District 57’s Administrative Procedures and Guidelines animals in our school 
or on our property are not permitted without the pre-approved permission of the school 
Principal or designate and only for educational purposes.  This approval does not supersede 
the regulations set under the Regional District Bylaws. We appreciate your cooperation as we 
work together to support safe spaces at school. 
 

Courtesy Bussing limitations – They are only allowed for 
daycare or afterschool care purposes.  Contact the office if 
you have any questions. 

 

A Message from PAC 

Next PAC meeting is Thursday April 8th @ 4:30 p.m. We will be holding 
our meeting on Zoom.  

https://ca01web.zoom.us/j/69327340958?pwd=TVU3TGhSL3pJUk9
CZ2lGSDU0ZHNvdz09 
 
Hot Lunches: See the website for the ordering information: 
https://munchalunch.com/login 

 
 

  

 

We are asking families to please do 
their best to arrive on time. As we have to keep 
the doors locked, it can be difficult to let students 
in through the morning. If you are bringing your 
child late, please call the school when you get 
here and patiently wait until someone is able to 
let your child in as we are often busy. 

 

Restricted access to the school building 
The School building remains locked. Please 
knock on the office windows to access the 
school staff or call the school.   
 

Electronic Sprayers     
Please note that our custodians use the electrostatic sprayers to sanitize rooms at all SD57 schools.  The 
custodial staff enter rooms as soon as students go outside for lunch break, and sanitize.  It then takes 10 
minutes for the cleaning solution to dry.  This cleaner has been approved by all stakeholder groups.  Just 
one more safety measure that is new to us! 

Daily Health check-ins at home 
Remember to review your child’s health each 
day before sending them to school on the bus.  
We will be contacting you if your child should 
become ill at school.  You can find the New 
Daily Home Health Checklist here.   
 
  
 

https://ca01web.zoom.us/j/69327340958?pwd=TVU3TGhSL3pJUk9CZ2lGSDU0ZHNvdz09
https://ca01web.zoom.us/j/69327340958?pwd=TVU3TGhSL3pJUk9CZ2lGSDU0ZHNvdz09
https://munchalunch.com/login
https://www.sd57.bc.ca/school/pvie/Lists/Publications/Daily%20Health%20Check%20Sept%2015.pdf
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